
        Family, Career and Community Leaders of America, Inc.  

        Summary of the February 2025 Board of Directors Meeting  

  
 

Dear Constituents,  

 

The Family, Career and Community Leaders of America, Inc. (FCCLA) National Board of Directors recently 

held a virtual meeting in February 2025. The Committees of the Board presented their reports, and 

discussion was held on old and new business.  

 

The Communications and Membership Committee reviewed membership data and plans for FCCLA Week, 

and they are continuing to work on restructuring Alumni and Associates. The Finance Committee reported 

on the most recent monthly financial statements and is preparing to review the FY26 budget in April. The 

Program Committee is in discussions on Competitive Events and National Programs and looks forward to 

the first National Be A Teacher Day on October 9, 2025. The National Executive Council is working on 

expanding their reach and engagement on social media, supporting the Ultimate Leadership Fund, and 

finalizing plans for the remainder of their term.   

 

The National Board of Directors approved the 2025-2028 Strategic Plan at this meeting. The next steps 

include national staff developing a Program of Work for the Board to review and approve and creating an 

informational poster to include in the upcoming chapter mailing. On behalf of the National Board of 

Directors, we are excited to launch the 2025-2028 Strategic Plan that will support the needs of FCCLA 

members and advisers while fostering organizational growth, development, and future success.  

 

Additional items discussed at this meeting include:  

 Pamela Lee, Mississippi State Adviser, will join the National Board of Directors next year as the 

Southern Region State Adviser Representative.  

The National Board of Directors will meet again on April 17, 2025, to continue the work of the 
organization. If you have any questions regarding this summary or matters relating to the National Board 
of Directors, please do not hesitate to contact me.  
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Brenda Osman  
2024-2025 National Board of Directors Chair 
bosman@sunmandearborn.k12.in.us  
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